

November 28, 2022

Dear Residents, Resident Representatives, and Staff,

As part of our Covid testing protocol, we were notified that 1 of our residents tested positive for covid and 0 staff. Contact tracing is being done and all employees and residents are being closely monitored and tested

Visitation continues to be allowed for all residents at all times, even when we are in outbreak status. Please be aware that it is safer for visitors not to enter the facility during an outbreak, and that there is a potential risk to you when you come in, but visitation is now allowed during outbreak. Please DO NOT COME TO VISIT IF YOU ARE HAVING ANY SYMPTONS OF COVID AT ALL OR HAVE BEEN EXPOSED TO SOMEONE WITH COVID. We know how important your visits are to the residents, but please be as safe and cautious as possible.

When you come to visit, you will be asked to do a COVID screening and temperature check at the front receptionist area before entering the facility.

You must adhere to the following "Core Principles of COVID 19 Infection Prevention Practice" as follows:

- ♣ If you have Covid, symptoms of COVID 19, or on quarantine, you should not enter facility ❖ Do not visit if sick
- Do hand hygiene with hand sanitizer before and after visiting
- Wear a face mask or covering (covering nose and mouth) while visiting
- Maintain social distancing from other people and residents that you are not visiting
- Stay in the designated visiting area or the resident's room ONLY- do not wander halls, sit in common areas, or in activity room
- Do not shake hands or touch any other person
- If the roommate of the person you are visiting is not vaccinated or is immunocompromised, you may be asked to visit in the designated visitation area instead of the room.
- Do not go into the rooms that have isolation signs without talking to their nurse first and wearing proper PPE (personal protective equipment)

Thank You,
Preferred care Management